


























17. The lists give not only the authorised running time of the classified
work but also the duration of any cuts required by the BBFC as a 
condition of certification. Occasionally, a work will already have been 
cut by the submitting company and, if so, the Board always keeps a record 
of these as well and enters them in the 'Remarks' column of the list. 
This column also carries additional information on works which are in a 
foreign language or which have been abridged or released with a change of 
title. 

Trends 
��� 

18. Comparisons between 1985 and 1986 are limited by the relatively small

Cuts 

number of tapes examined in the four months the Act was in force during 
1985, when only 652 features were classified, of which 42 were cut. 
Statistically speaking, a slightly higher proportion of features were cut 
in 1986 than in the previous year, but this reflects chiefly the 
submissions received during the summer in time for the statutory deadline 
of 1st September, when all video works which had never been released in 
the cinema had to be classified under the Video Recordings Act. 
Conversely, the cutting of trallers fell markedly from 15.7% in 1985 to 
7.6% in 1986, reflecting two different factors: first, that video 
companies had begun to appreciate BBFC standards for trailers, always a 
problematic area, and secondly, that the Board had begun to encourage a 
greater use of the intermediate categories 'PG' and '15' for trailers 
following assurances from the industry that they understood the labelling 
requirements and would not include such trailers on recordings with 
features classified less restrictively than the trailer. 

19. The most significant trend over the two years was the decline in horror
submissions of a kind which would have required cuts, in particular the 
sort of 'zombie' movies less and less favoured by an industry eager to 
cast off its 'down-market' image. This also, to some extent, reflects 
the disappearance of some of the smaller companies specialising in what 
is known as 'exploitation product'. More and more during 1986, it 
seemed that the video industry was being given a lead by a relatively 
small number of companies with a fairly clear professional appreciation 
of Board policies, companies who saw ·their future, moreover, as dominated 
increasingly by material designed for the wider family audience. 

20. Even so, the cutting of sexual violence continues at a level very
similar to that reached in 1985, with around 10% of all video features in 
the adult categories requiring cuts in sexual violence. In 1986, there 
were 143 such cuts in sexual violence in some 76 video features, cuts 
which totalled 2 hours and 19 minutes of material ruled unacceptable by 
the Board even for adults. It is perhaps disquieting that such material 
should continue to account for such a high proportion of screen time in 
so-called adult entertainment. This is a recent trend, however, and it 
is likely that as deadlines approach for works released in the cinema in 
progressively earlier decades, so scenes of this nature will tend to 
occupy a significantly smaller proporiion of screen time and provide a 
statistically lower percentage of video cuts. 
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